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Department of Energy
Richland Operations Office

P-O. Box 550
Richland, Washington 99352

~Ecz82000
The Honorable John T. Conway
Chairman
Defense Nuc[ear Facilities Safety Board
625 Indiana Avenue, NW
Washington, D.C. 20004-2901

Dear Mr. Conway:

The Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board (DNFSB) has been tmcking the commitments of the
U.S. Department of Energy, Richland Operations Office (RL) associated with removing spent
nuclear fuel from the K Basins at the Hanford Site as part of its Recommendation 94-1, which
was recently combined into Recommendation 2000-1, One speeific RL commitment was to
‘“Begin fuel rcmovai fi-omthe K-West (KW) Basin”, by November 30,2000 (Commitment
Number ROO-01/l 171 3},

Initiation of fhel removal from the KW Basin was authorized by RL on December 6.2000, aller
all pre-start findings relawd to the C@erationalReadiness Review had been verified closed by the
RL Office of Spent Nuclear Fuels. The contractor, F!uor Hanford, Inc., completed all work
associated with this commitment on December 7, 2000, when the f~st Multi-Canister overpack
(MCO) loaded with spent nuclear fuel was removed flom the KW Basin, and transported to the
Cold Vacuum Drying (CVD) Facility. The CVD Facility and Canister Storage Building (CSB)
were ready to receive spent nuclear fuel before the first MCO was removed from the KW Basin,
The MCO was subsequently transported to the CSB for storage on December 18,2000, after a
dvee day weather delay.

The due date for this commitment was November 30,2000. This due date was formally
extended for contractual reasons to December 7, 2000 by RL, due to the time lost when a range
fire caused the Hanford Site to be closed for several days lasr summer. The commitment date
was not changed in the Implementation Plan schedule for Recommendation 2000-1; therefore,
[his commitment was completed seven days late.

?fyou have tiy questions, please feel free to contact me on (509) 376-7465,

Sincerely,

SFO:PGL
f. G.Loscoe, Director
Office of Spcm Nuclear Fuels


